Dear HOA Board,
I am writing to request a hearing with the board regarding my records requests and financial disclosures. Despite my previous attempts to obtain this information, my requests have either been ignored or denied.
As a member of this community and in accordance with Idaho statutes, I believe it is important for me to have access to this information to fully understand the financial and operational decisions being made by the board. I respectfully request that an in-person hearing be scheduled at your earliest convenience to address this matter.  
Additionally, I would like to discuss the process for notifying members of board meetings as required by Idaho statutes.
Thank you for your attention to this matter.
Sincerely,
Richard Viertel

The following conditions must be met and satisfied by Mr Vertiel prior to any hearing taking place.

1-  Mr. Vertiel is required to identify each document that is in question and a written explanation of reasoning for the request of said document. 

2-  Provide the section and statutes of Idaho Law for each document requested.

3- Understand that he will be responsible for any fees charged by Property Management, Attorneys, etc. In the preparation, research, and time invested by the board, Board members and other professionals regarding this hearing and any other activities that are not outlined as part of the day to day requirements of the board. 

4- The board reserves the right to collect a fee for estimated time and expenses to be determined by all responding parties in advance of any hearing, ensuring the costs for this action are not placed upon the H.O.A. membership as the membership has not requested this action. The membership must request a special meeting by a 50 percent vote of the current members in good standing, and a majority vote by a minimum of 60 percent of all members of the H.O.A. in accordance with the By laws to allow the cost of this action to be paid by H.O.A. members and funds.

5- The board will be allowed up to 90 days to prepare for said hearing after all of the above conditions are met and satisfied by all parties involved.

Respectfully,

Russell Newbold, Board President, Parkwood Meadows Subdivision H.O.A.

